

Missionaries to Mexico & India – Dan & Carrie Kaighen
Lighthouse Baptist Church, 4 Bayne St., Norwalk, CT. 06851
orwalkbaptist.com Dan – 203-984-0254. Carrie 817-501-3261

BEAMS: PO Box 10200 Gulfport, MS. 39505. 228-832-1096

Field address: Calle Mariano Arista #1006, Colonia Los Altos, Escobedo, Nuevo Leon. C.P. 66052

Mexican phone 011-52-811-709-7145 o 011-52-812-894-9451 Email: dankaighen@gmail.com casbiblias@gmail.com

November 2024

Dear friends and church family,

Missionaries all around the world were no different than you folks in America on election night. We were on pins and needles to learn who would be the next U.S. president. But, with all the hoopla and all the media coverage, still, I feel that the hope for America is not in the White House, but rather, America's hope is in the Church House. To that end, we labor and pray and continue on.

Today, November 30, Carrie and I went to the bus route. We visited Bro. Daniel's place, but only found the dog Spot at home. But just around the corner we found a neighbor warming up his suburban. I spoke with Jose and asked him if he was ready to meet Jesus. He said "no". I gave him a Gospel tract that we had printed and read it to him and explained how he could be ready to meet Jesus. He readily accepted Christ as his Saviour. Amen! We then came home and went soulwinning down our street and around the corner. We met Hector in front of a small dusty shop with an open fire in the yard. I gave him a Gospel tract and told him how to go to Heaven. He prayed with me and asked Jesus to save his soul. After he prayed, he looked at me and said, "I feel like Heaven just came down." He was so happy and so was I. Glory! We gave out many more Gospel tracts to others and left many on doors that no one answered. Praise the Lord for the written Word of God.

Once again, we were privileged to take BEAMS Bibles to Pastor Alex Castillo in Apodaca for His missions conference. It is a small church with less than 100 in attendance, but they support 67 missionaries monthly at 500 pesos (\$25 USD) each! We were humbled and greatly encouraged to up our own monthly missions giving. So, we increased our monthly missions giving through our home church, AND began supporting the Faith Promise Missions program at our Mexican church as well. You cannot out-give God.

We took a flight up to New York City to be with our sons Joe, Will, and Danny and their precious families. They are doing a great work for the Lord, and we are so proud of them. Pastor Danny allowed me to preach to the church people. What a joy! All of our grandkids are growing up, and it made me cry when we had to leave. Being a missionary will do that to you. But we trust the Lord to care for them and to lead them. In January, Danny's wife Abbie Jo will be having another baby, our 12th grand baby! We would like to be there and help out, but we are praying for them as we are here in Mexico.

Mrs. Gloria Huff, and all the good people who support <u>Wonderful Word Publishers</u> had asked us to take over the leadership of this amazing ministry that prints and distributes tracts for Mexico. We spent several hours with Mrs. Gloria in business meetings during November and went to the bank to be put on the business account. We went to the Dallas Courthouse, and then on to the Austin, Texas Secretary of State. We have now turned in all the paperwork for us to officially become President and Vice-President of Wonderful Word Publishers. Praise the Lord for a ministry that was started back in the 1960's and can continue on for the furtherance of the printed Gospel in Spanish. We take this responsibility very seriously and are thankful for all who pray for and support <u>Wonderful Word Publishers</u>. This is a tax-exempt corporation registered in the state of Texas and will continue to be so as we print the tracts. We were able to <u>print 10,000 tracts</u> for a church in southern Mexico and ship them to their church during November. Amen!

Last night we distributed thousands of Gospel tracts printed through Wonderful Word along with BEAMS Bibles at a pastor's conference in El Cercado, Nuevo Leon, Mexico. What a joy to supply much-needed materials. The Pastors were very grateful.

Thank you all for your prayers and support. Please pray for us as the ministry of printing and distributing is growing that we will have wisdom and the workers for the ministry.

Rejoicing in the Lord,

I and Carrie

Dan & Carrie Kaighen

\$10000 Thank you!